
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 
Please plan on attending our next Council Business Meeting, Tuesday, June 4th.  
Optional rosary is at 7:00 PM, business and upcoming events starts at 7:30. 
Annual Officer Elections will be held at this meeting. This is for our Fraternal Year 
July 1st 2019—June 30, 2020. We need you there; I predict it will be a tight race. 
The campaigning is largely over, but nominations from the floor are always allowed. 
 

Bingo is Thursday, June 27th. Plan on attending to help with set up or just playing to 
Win$. We have great food, fellowship and Door Prizes. Remember that Knights 
have complimentary beverages. 
 
Fathers for Good Seminar meets 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. They meet in 
the Library at 7:00 AM. 
 
Spend an Hour of Adoration in the Our Lady Queen of the Knights Church Chapel.  
Adoration will be June 21, 22. There will be a sign-up sheet at the meeting. 
 
Get ready for the Dunwoody 4th of July Parade. Brother Joe Kane is chairing this 
program for the Knights position in the Parade. Please plan on helping and attend-
ing. If you have any ideas on decorating the trailer as our float, give us some sugges-
tions. This year’s theme is celebrating The City of Dunwoody’s 10th Anniversary. By 
coincidence, this exact day is also the 25th anniversary of our Council’s initiation. 
 
The parish Scouts usually accompany us. We plan on having banners with  
pumpkins, onions and a fish in the walking group. One idea is to have our Golf Cart  
decorated on the trailer, with maybe a big constructed cake, Red white and Blue? 
Please give us some ideas. 
 
I am reaching out to Brother Knights who have not paid their annual DUES. This is 
the responsibility of a Knight. If your dues are not paid, the Council must pay  
to supplement the cost for you. This is money that we 
could be donating to Charity. I will share at our next 
meeting the estimated amount the Council will have to 
pay for members’ non-payments. Thank you to all 
Brothers that have paid. 
 
Our Deputy Grand Knight, myself and our wives want 
to thank the Council for supporting us at the Georgia 
State Convention in Savannah. It made me proud to see 
all the good works done by all our fellow Councils and 
the State officers. It was an honor to represent Council 
11402. 
                                      (Continued) 
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New May Council Brother 

Grand Knight Report (cont.) 
Like jogging? The Conyers monks are holding a "Run with the Monks" on the monastery 
woodland trail on Saturday June 8th at 8:30 AM.  The Monastery of the Holy Spirit has          

teamed up with “Haiti Humanitarian Fund” as a fund raiser. See the article on  later  page. 
 

The Eucharistic Congress will be held on June 22nd at the International Congress Center.  
Join 30,000 of your Catholic friends for the excitement. 
 
We will host a First Degree Ceremony on Tuesday evening June 25th at 7:30 PM. Please try 
to attend as observers to welcome our new brothers into the fold. Refreshments afterward 
as always. 
 
As we start our new Fraternal Year in July, I ask you to consider getting more involved in 
the Council. Please consider becoming a Program Chair. We have the volunteers to assist 
you as a Chair person.  

 
Brothers, have a Great Summer. 
 
Vivat Jesus,  
Woody 
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On May 28th, we exemplified four 
brothers into the Order. Mitchell T. 
Crum was added to our council. 
Crum will be 25 years old soon.  
 
Edward Walsh, a returning 4th  
degree brother, also went through 
the ceremony, since he had been 
away from the Knights for many 
years and needed an orientation. 
 
Walsh was featured in the last 
newsletter and is added to our 
council as a 4th degree brother and 
counts as a new member as well. 
See next page. 
 
Two new knights were also added 
as members of Mary Our Queen 
Council. Mitchell T. Crum 
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Newly-Reactivated Fourth Degree Member  

Dr. Edward J. Walsh has  
decided to rejoin the Knights 
after decades away from the  
Order. Thus he counts as a 
new member. He has a Phd. 
 
He was previously a 4th  
Degree Knight in the  
Atlanta 660 Council and will 
rejoin both All Saints Council 
and the Fr. Charles Watters 
4th Degree Assembly. 

 
We welcome him back into the 
fold. 

Well over 100 volunteers and spouses attended the May 5th Fish Fry Volunteer Appreciation 
Party in the gym. Dennis Caniglia and his kitchen staff prepared his famous Whiskey Steaks 
with all the fixings for a wonderful feast.  There was not a fish in sight. 
 
We thank all these wonderful volunteers for another wildly-successful 2019 Lenten Fish Fry 
which numbered eight events and the serving of 8,454 meals. We had two evenings with over 
1,300 meals served and three with over 1,200 served.  
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Fish Fry Appreciation Party 
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 The council is preparing for the  
upcoming 2019-2020 Fraternal Year 
elections to be held at the June 
meeting. All elected offices are able 
to be contested. Only Lecturer,  
Financial Secretary and Chaplain 
are appointed offices. The new term 
starts on July 1st 2019 thru June 30. 
 
Any 3rd degree or greater brother is 
eligible for any elected office. It is 
time to be considering your greater 
participation in the management of 
the council and its direction. 
 
The three trustees whose names and 
contact info is at the rear of this newsletter are the nominating committee for the 
council. They have discussed with the current officers their desires to continue, but 
any of them may be challenged from the floor regardless. Any eligible brother who 
wishes to be considered should make their desire known to one of the trustees. 
Please attend the important June Business Meeting. 

Elections Scheduled for June Meeting 
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Seggersons Are Wed 50 Years 

John Seggerson and wife Kathy joined the cavalcade of knight couples that have been married over 50 
years. Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (left) presented the formal certificate to John at the May 7th council 
business meeting. Wife Kathy could not make the presentation. God bless the Seggersons. 
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Fish Fry Appreciation Party– May 5th 

(Above) Brian Benninghoff, Greg Kane, Dennis Caniglia, Paul Barranco, and Mike Martell 
did the cooking for the whiskey steaks we enjoyed so much. 
 
(Below) John Barranco, Sue Barranco, and Marty Hlad were the cake crew. 
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 A STRONG YEAR with 8454! 
 
We finished with our 3rd strongest year ever. See attached. Revel in 
the numbers…. Enjoy! WE’RE AWESOME  

Final 2019 Fish Fry Results 
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Council Supports ALA Charity Golf 

Brother Dean Trantow and his son Brother 
Chris Trantow won $40 checks for their 
team’s excellent scores in the tournament. 

 Brothers Tom Burleigh, Lou Hlad, and Dominic Palermo (and Steve Berrigan in the right photo)  provided the first 
of two foursomes along with the Dean Trantow foursome to contribute to the extraordinary profit of $41,000 that 
will fund the charities of the Assistance League of Atlanta. Council sponsorship of a golf hole was provided for $300. 

The Assistance League of Atlanta (ALA) is a 501(C)(3) 
organization of 300 women who run a thrift shop called 
“Attic Treasures” on Broad Street in Chamblee.  
 
All profits from their shop go to their several charities 
which amount to about one million dollars per year.  
 
Their membership includes about a dozen of our council 
wives and widows plus many other women from All 
Saints Parish. Some of their members have knight  
husbands from other local councils as well. 
 
Their members are faithful patrons of our fish frys and 
that includes many of their non-Catholic members. 
 
We have donated to this organization in the past and 
welcome the close and beneficial relationship we have 
with them.  Our signage on hole 18 was a very good  
public relations benefit at a minimal cost. 
 
Their tournament featured 122 players and earned a 
profit of $41,000 (a note to our officers). 
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About twenty 4th degree Assembly members attended the Gwinnett Stripers minor league 
baseball game at CoolRay Field in Lawrenceville on May 10th. Braves minor league baseball 
is an inexpensive, easily-accessed, and fun alternative to its major league brother at SunTrust 
Field.  It is well worth investigating.  
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Watters Assembly Baseball Outing 
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 Sir Knight Ted Tada Family News 
 
We had noticed that our Sir Knight Ted Tada was  
lately out of the area for a good amount of time. It 
turns out that his son-in-law, Mike Stewart, was busy 
running for a judgeship in Westmoreland County, 
Pennsylvania. 
 
Mike Stewart was the big winner in the May 21st  
primary election and is now the heavy favorite to win 
the general election in November. Because judicial 
elections are non-partisan, the fact that he won the 
large majority of both Republican and Democrat  
voters makes him the candidate to beat.  
  
Ted is back in Atlanta now, but he and wife Patty will 
go back to Pennsylvania in the near future for campaign support. 
 
We are happy for the Tada family and wish them the best of luck.  Ted has 
asked for our prayers for his son-in-law. 
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Knight Scholarship and Athlete Recognition 

Our Sir Knight, Dennis Caniglia, was again instrumental in asking the Council to donate $1,000 via the  
Touchdown Club of Atlanta to award Connor Egan a scholarship in that amount. We do this every year to honor 
an excellent Catholic scholar-athlete in the area. Connor Egan was their choice this year. 

 
 
Also winning a $1000 schol-
arship was Anthony Stout. 
This award was not funded 
by the Council. 
 
He is the grandson of our Sir 
Knight Anthony Joyce. Both 
of these Anthony’s work our 
Lenten Fish Fry. 
 
We are extremely proud of 
Anthony Stout as well. 
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1st Degree—Tues June 25th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
 
4th Degree—Sat. June 8th —11 AM at Holy Family Parish in Marietta. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

May Parish Bingo—  Another Good Night!! 
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Bingo profits slated to various charities. 

Paid complementary Bingo costs for our widows. 
 

Donated $300 to “Summit in the Park” charity event. Also  

donated clothes and cooked food for this event. 

Donated $300 to sponsor a golf hole for the Assistance League of 

Atlanta Charity Golf Tournament and sent two foursomes. 
 

Donated $200 for food for a reception for the parish Adoration 

Ministry who spend prayer time in our parish chapel. 
 

Donated $250 plus some onion sale proceeds to a brother  

with emergency health needs. 
 

Voted $1,000 for Birthright. 
 

Voted $500 for Relay for Life. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 113 players on May 23rd. This was up from 2 last month. Our Bingo sales were 
$2,271, prizes of $905, for a net of $1,366.  We also received $229 from food donations, $248 from 
drink donations, and $155 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, state 
license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted.  A record 4 Knight widows 
were in attendance and played gratis on the council.  Thank you all for this continuing success. 
We look forward to a June 27th Bingo.  
 
Although the number of players was up only slightly, the net profit over last month was quite  
notable. Thank you all for your contribution to our charities. 
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 Supreme is strongly pushing ONLINE membership as a quick doorway into KofC 
membership for reluctant joiners. Any practicing Catholic male who is interested in 
joining the Knights, but never pulled the trigger, can join online and then move at 
his own speed to council membership via 1st degree exemplification later. 
 
An online member is a full member getting all magazines, electronic info, and a 
membership card, but not assigned to a council. Online membership is $30. He can 
come to meetings if he chooses, but not vote. He can purchase KofC insurance. His 
info is sent to a local council for follow-up. If and when he decides to join a council, 
he is fully vetted, goes through a 1st degree, and his online membership data and  
initiation fees are forwarded to his council of choice. This process makes it easy for 
reluctant joiners to ease into council membership as time and schedule permits.  
 
Millions of men are interested in the KofC, but feel they don’t have the time to  
become active council members because of travel or family concerns. Tell your  
reluctant friends that these excuses have just disappeared. 

ONLINE Membership Push 
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Amazon Smile Charity Program 
If you purchase things online from amazon.com, please note that by going to their 
charity web site, smile.amazon.com, instead,  you donate 1/2% of your purchase  
dollars to any 501(C)(3) charity of your choice. This is no cost to you. 
Their default charity is the Alzheimer’s Association, but you can change it to any 
other (example: Birthright of Atlanta or Special Olympics). 
 
Always go to smile.amazon.com instead of amazon.com when making purchases. 
Don’t leave free charity money on the table. 
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Faith in Action Events 
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Faith in Action Events 
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Pat Garofalo Passed—May 21 

Mary Pat Garofalo, 87,  passed away after rehab from a fall which broke  
several bones. Her husband, our Sir Knight Al Garofalo, 92, was by her side 
all the while. 
 
The Watters Assembly was honored to provide an impressive honor guard of 
15 Sir Knights. The Council presented an acolyte team of six brothers serving 
on the altar at her funeral Mass of May 24th. Many other brothers attended. 
 
As is our custom, the Council will request a requiem Mass in her honor in the 
near future as well. We will miss this wonderful woman who was a very  
active wife participant in our council events. 
 
Please pray for Pat, Al, and the family. 
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June Birthdays 

Jim Langford 1 

Mike Feeney 2 

John Heneghan 2 

Ed Krise 4 

Bob Worthington 7 

Frank Budde 7 

John Byrne 8 

Dwight Smith 9 

 Dcn. Bill Garrett 10 

Al Tiede 10 

Dave Jeanson 11 

Mike Paolozzi 12 

Tim Lamb 12 

Sean Corrigan 15 

Michael Smit 15 

David Bailey 15 

John Doueiry 15 

Bob Mack 16 

Carlos Gonzalez 17 

Sasi Munisamy 18 

Harold Fickett 18 

Anthony Jabeley 19 

Mitchell Crum 20 

Kevin Flagg 21 

Nathan Bork 21 

James Connell 22 

Ron Curtis 22 

Pat Fahey 22 

Willy Trent 22 

John Vander Wiele 22 

George J Foster 23 

Cun Chun Wei 23 

Michael Cure 24 

Ray Gustin 24 

David Sykes 24 

Charbel Maalouf 25 

John Dawkins 26 

Brian Benninghoff 26 

Dave Davis 30 

Dominic Palermo 30 

    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 19 

3rd  Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone  19 

17th  Jay & Jennifer Kapp  19  

16th Jim & Courtney Reilly   18 

28t Fernando & Maritza Escalante   16  

28t Mike & Loriann Martell  16 

13th  John & Jacqueline Shaffer   15    

26th  Dan & Catherine Anderson  15 

18th   Matt & Catherine Hurd  14 

25th   Dave & Allison Hartman  13 

6th  Chris & Joli Murtha   12  

8th   James-Rosario & Tina John  11 

19th    Eric & Meghan Grone  9 

26th    Danny & Addie George  9 

 4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel  8  

6th Gregory & Ruth Francisco 4 

   

12th Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger 64 

1st Ray & Betty-Lee Egan 62 

1st Norb & Barbara Braza 62 

15th Ray & Violeta Grupinsky 62 

21st Mike & Ann Feeney 61 

13th Ken & Patsy Winkler 60 

25th Dave & Eileen Webster 59 

3rd Fred & Margaret Schlitt 58 

24th Frank & Jean Farrell 58 

1st Keith & Janet Kieffer 56 

20th John & Joan Muenchen 55 

12th Ray & Sharon Donohue 54 

12th Gene & Beth Wysocki 54 

26th Joe & Susan Bruder 54 

25th John & Kathy Seggerson 53 

25th  Jim & Anne Sheahan 53  

29th  Jack & Jean DeVeer 53 

1st   Alex & Susan Williams 51 

6th Ralph & Didi O’Connor 51 

15th  Dennis & Susan Mackin 51  

17th   Ray & Nan Eberly 50 

12th  Larry & Nancy Cullen 48  

16th Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra 46  

23rd  Jim & Debbie Brennan 46  

29th Doc & Mary Gallagher 45  

19th Mike & Jane Will 41 

16th David & Belkis Sykes 40  

 6th Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor 39 

20th  Rick & Laura Rother 38 

27th  Woody & Janet Jones 38 

30th  Bob & Laura Abney 35 

22nd Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger 33 

6th  Jeff & Jana Berklich 32 

11th  Roc & Carol Tschirhart 31 

15th  Dwight & Erin Smith 29 

22nd  David & Kerstin Adelman 29  

22nd  BJ & Christy Van Gundy 29 

12th  Skip & Elaine Dolt 26 

11th Jim & Ellie Campbell 25 

16th      Greg & Dawn Pyne 25 

18th       David & Tanis Pyle 25 

10th Paul & Joan Borer 24 

 17th  Bob & Rita Fiscella 24 

14th   Lee & Tracy Cullom 22 

 5th Jason & Dorota Miller 21 

7th   Bob & Dorothy Klingensmith 21 

20th   Mike & Roxanne Haslach 21 

       

   Council Significant Dates  19 

June Wedding Anniversaries 
Date                                                             Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Lou Hlad candidate, Edward Gronczewski, operation 
Paul Horan’s widow, Sally 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shepherd’s daughter, Amy Murphy 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka        Nestor Montero   Mike Feeney    
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz           
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   Bernie Sotola             
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin      Al Alberghini   
  Ernie Spencer    Bernie Santa Maria 
  Tony Joyce         Ralph Stinson   
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Ted Davis    Bill Camden    Mike Walker 
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey       Nicholas  Le     
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla  
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie 
McGill 

Memento  
Languorem 
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We lost Mary Patricia Garofalo, 87, wife of 61 years to Sir Knight Al 
Garofalo, 92,  on May 21st.  The funeral Mass was held on May 24th and  
celebrated by Msgr. Hugh Marren. Our acolyte team and a contingent 
of Watters Assembly Honor Guard were present. Reception followed. 
 
Cremains were to be later interred at Crowell Brothers Cemetery where 
her daughter also rests. The council scheduled a Mass in Pat’s honor 
for a later time. Please pray for Pat, Al, and the family. 
 
Please pray for these people reported with health issues:  Brother John 
Barranco, Brother John Pepitone, Judy Herbig, Anita Mitchell, Barbara 
Braza, Mike and Patsy Walker, Sir Knight Benny Mastrogiovanni, Sir 
Knight Wiley Maloof, and Sir Knight Ron and Jackie Collins. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” 
 

John Donne 

77 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 

21 



22 

 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

 Watters Assembly Web Site    (kc2688.com) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee Two-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee One-Year Term             Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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June 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 
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7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

June 2019 

4th Deg Watters Officer  
Install after 12:15 Mass 

 
1st Degree 
McGivney 
7:30 PM 

All night in one-hour  
shifts– Knights Chapel 

May 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 Rosary 6:15 
Dinner 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

4th Degree 
Holy Family 

Marietta 
11 AM 

Fathers 
Day 

5th Sunday 
Rosary after 10:30 Mass 

Parish Mass 
and Movie 
Series 
(Night 1) 

Parish 
Chapel 

Adoration 
Pizza 
Party 


